

Wimborne Orienteers Committee Meeting

Thursday 18 Apr 2024

Minutes of Meeting

Distributed by email to:

Karen French, Kevin Pickering, John Warren, Rob Mills, Kath Pike, Dick Keighley, Andrew French, Tom Alcock, Vicky McCreadie

Posted on website:

Present:

Kath Pike (**KaP**)(Chair), Karen French (**KF**)(Treasurer), Vicky McCreadie (**VM**) (Secretary), Dick Keighley (**RK**), Rob Mills (**RM**), Tom Alcock (**TA**)(Captain)

Apologies:

Andy French (**AF**), John Warren (**JW**), Kevin Pickering (**KeP**), Lynda Pakuls (**LP**)

Seq	Point	Comments	Action
1	The minutes of the previous meeting, dated 7 Mar 24, had been distributed.	Nil	Agreed by committee
2	Notices.	Nil	
3	Treasurer's Report	£10830.36 No events since last meeting	
	Juniors Report	British Relays 2 Dorset Teams Age 18 Ad hoc team came 6 th 2 selection races in next 2 weeks	Info
4	Equipment	RK will replace 154 box and purchase 1 other for a spare.	Action: Dick to purchase 2 SI boxes
5	Past Events.	5.1 Coaching session. Wim/ Wsx Cold Harbour on contouring.	14 pax attended with 4 coaches.
6	Future Events.	6.1 Summer League 6 physical and 6 maprun events between April and Sept. Upton is currently live on maprun and Hamworthy run by Wsx is the 1 st physical event on 22 nd April. 6.2 Wim 1 st event is Poundbury maprun in May and Hive Beach and Burton Bradstock a physical event. Run a senior and a junior score course. In conjunction with WOW. 6.3 Pottorn Park event on 6 th July with a picnic. Junior and senior score.	Ready to go. 40 pax have registered for the summer league

		<p>6.4 28 Sep 24 Gore Heath for final summer event. 6.5 FYW – we register and Jase Falconer to organise. Asking for volunteers to help a coaches.</p> <p>6.6 Purbeck Hill Challenge with Wsx. Propose a mountain marathon with bits of orienteering. Studland – Agglestone – Purbeck and finish on the dunes. Idea to attract others outside of orienteering. Still in concept phase.</p> <p>6.7 12 Oct 24. British Schools Score Championships on 12 Oct 24. 45 min score event all controls 10 points. Look at volunteers and land permissions. Start/ finish marshals and very easy to run. Hosting on behalf of BSOA.</p> <p>6.8 SWOL Regional event Godshill 17 Nov 24. Permissions via SOC.</p> <p>6.9 8 Mar 25 Sarum Saunter Day 1</p>	<p>Org: TA to plan AF to Org</p> <p>RM to investigate with Wsx. Similar to Grampion Mountain Challenge. Is this viable?</p> <p>Action: RM Followed new FE process which was then lost! Permissions in principle. 2nd level permissions to be gained. 20% of fees for FE now more than doubling the fees. Moors Valley supportive. Investigate where costs cutting can be made. Action: KF to speak to finance at British schools to understand how the finances work. Not to lose money. Speak to Natalie in ref to costings to see if viable. Action: Org to include and advertise a quiet area for parking and starts for those with neurodiversity needs. Action: RM to speak to SOC ref permissions.</p>
	<p>Mapping Updates</p>	<p>7.1 Blandford School still being mapped by LP.</p> <p>7.2 Jalalaba Bks, Tidworth is being mapped by VM and CB to be finished in the next 2 weeks. Being used on 12th June 24 for a military event.</p>	<p>Info</p> <p>Info</p>
<p>7</p>	<p>AOB</p>	<p>7.1 Puddletown – FE don't own all of it so permissions not as easy as thought. Save area for later in year. Would like to use that for a test event on the map in Feb 25.</p> <p>7.2 RK waiting to update membership@wimborne-orienteers email to KF.</p> <p>7.3 RK to mentor SOC as transfer from EMIT to SI and will require to borrow from local clubs for Nov Classic.</p> <p>7.4 VM asked if she can borrow SI kit for 12 June 24 event in Tidworth.</p>	<p>RM to speak to CB</p> <p>RK may be able to help with computing.</p>

		7.5 TA deadline for 19 th May and will have teams for British Sprint Relays.	
--	--	--	--

Meeting closed at 2200hrs.

Next meeting: 4 July 24